






























1. “General Road reserve width to allow a future dual carriageway with 27 
metres centre line to centre line allowing a semi trailer to turn through the 



median. The overall road reserve width is 80 metres, a standard 
requirement for such roads and matches that recently resumed for the 
western end of Greenlands Road around the trotting track (compares to 
100 m for Forrest Hwy and 90 m for the current Pinjarra Western Bypass 
reservation). 

 
2. Access Arrangements to Greenlands Road 

a. An access to the industrial area (Pinjarra end) – located west of Sutters 
Lane and adjusted to miss power lines. 

b. Curtis Lane 

 
3. At Curtis Lane three options are to be considered for the ultimate – the 

interim will be a t-junction with appropriate control for the traffic volume.  

a. grade separated four way intersection 
b. four way roundabout 
c. four way signalised intersection. 

 
4. At the industrial area a grade separated intersection has been considered 

(allowing a four way with a future road to the south) with allowance for an 
interim t-junction.  

 
5. Marsh Road - it is envisaged that Marsh Road would remain open for some 

time (assuming rural residential to the south), this would be reviewed once 
a dual carriageway was constructed and other access options become 
available (such as the four way at Curtis Lane and eastern access via a 
realigned SW Hwy). Ultimately Marsh Road would be closed (if other 
suitable access becomes available) and/or remain as left in / left out if this 
is considered safe at the time. It is considered that upon construction of 
the dual carriageway that Marsh Road would at the most be a left in left 
out arrangement with no median access.  

 
For your information and input into your traffic study for upcoming discussion.” 
 
 







Keeping of horses (stables) is a discretionary use under the Special 
Rural zoning.  
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